
  

Public Notice 
 

 

 
City of Los Angeles – Department of Building & Safety 

Local Enforcement Agency 
 

NOTICE OF UPDATES TO REPORT OF FACILITY INFORMATION FOR 
SUN VALLEY PAPER STOCK MATERIAL AND RECOVERY FACILITY 

AND TRANSFER STATION 
 

 

Notification Date:   October 23, 2023 
 
Project Type   Issuance of an Amendment for a Report of Facility 
      
Project Name:   Sun Valley Paper Stock MRF & Transfer Station  
     SWIS No.  19-AR-1227 
     Updates to Report of Facility Information 
 
Project Location:   8701 San Fernando Road. 
     Sun Valley (Los Angeles), CA 91352 
 
Facility Contact:   Michael Hall  
     (213) 767-8984 
 
Applicant:    Sun Valley Paper Stock MRF & Transfer Station 
 
Application Received:   September 23, 2023 
 
LEA Approved Application: October 23, 2023 
 
LEA Contact:   Megan Lee, LEA Program Supervisor 
     (213) 252-3344 
     Megan.Lee@lacity.org 
 

Please be advised that the City of Los Angeles Solid Waste Local Enforcement Agency 
(LEA) received and approved an amendment for a Report of Facility information for the Sun 
Valley Paper Stock MRF & Transfer Station.  The LEA is certified by the California 
Department of Resources Recycling and Recovery (CalRecycle) to enforce state laws and 
regulations at solid waste sites within the City of Los Angeles, including all transfer stations.  
 
 

mailto:Megan.Lee@lacity.org


NOTICE OF UPDATE TO REPORT OF FACILITY AMENDMENT FOR           
SUN VALLEY PAPER STOCK MRF & TRANSFER STATION 
SWIS No. 19-AR-1227                  
October 23, 2023 
 
Description of Project and LEA’s Determination  
 
The Sun Valley Paper Stock MRF & Transfer Station is an approximately 4.13 -acre transfer 
station located at 8701 San Fernando Road, Sun Valley, CA 91352.  
 
On September 23, 2023, the LEA received an application to amend the transfer processing 
report from Sun Valley Paper Stock MRF & Transfer Station to updated changes at the 
transfer station and to update new Senate Bill 1383 and contact information. 
 
The LEA finds that the proposed change is exempt from CEQA because the project will not 
have a significant effect on the environment, is consistent with State Minimum Standards, 
and does not conflict with the terms and conditions in the current solid waste facilities permit.  
Therefore, the LEA has accepted the Report of Facility Information amendments on October 
23, 2023 to the Sun Valley Paper Stock MRF & Transfer Station to continue operating the 
large volume transfer station. 
 
Where copy of application can be reviewed 
 
A copy of the approved application for the RFI Amendment is available for public review by 
appointment in the LEA office located at 221 N Figueroa Street, Room 1250, Los Angeles, 
CA 90012.  Please contact the LEA at (213) 252-3344 to make an appointment.  It can also 
be viewed online at http://www.ladbs.org/services/core-services/code-enforcement/lea-
information. 
 
LEA Contact Information 
 
If you have any questions after reviewing the above information, or would like to schedule 
an appointment to review the RFI Amendment of Sun Valley Paper Stock MRF & Transfer 
Station, please contact Megan Lee at (213) 252-3344.  You may also email the LEA 
regarding this matter at Megan.Lee@lacity.org. 
 
 
Appeals Process 
 
For information on the appeals process, pursuant to Pubic Resources Code (PRC)  
§ 44307, you may contact Environmental Supervisor, Megan Lee at (213) 252-3344.          
 

 

 


